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City and State shared path project provides accessible route 
for hundreds of Bibra Lake commuters   

A new shared path in Bibra Lake is providing an accessible route for hundreds of 
school and university students, Murdoch University Hospital precinct employees and 
visitors, and travellers linking up with public transport services at Murdoch Station. 
  
The kilometre-long path extends from the shared path on Bibra Drive along Hope Road 
to connect with the Kwinana Freeway Principal Shared Path.
  
Operational since early this year, the path was officially opened today, Tuesday 12 
April, by City of Cockburn Mayor Logan Howlett and Minister for Transport, Hon Rita 
Saffioti. 
  
The joint project was funded by the City of Cockburn and the Department of Transport 
through the WA Bicycle Network grants program, with $290,000 provided by the City 
and $290,000 from the State Government. 
  
City of Cockburn Mayor Logan Howlett said the City was focused on delivering the 
community with sustainable forms of transport as an alternative to cars. 
  
“This new path, improves pedestrian crossing points, will help people walk, cycle, scoot 
or even skate their way to school, work or public transport which is an effective way to 
reduce traffic congestion, build community and improve our daily physical activity 
levels,” Mayor Howlett said.
 
Minister for Transport Rita Saffioti said the new pathway was a vital link for many 
sections of the community, providing safe access to local amenities for walkers and 
riders of all ages and abilities. 

“The community has shown time and again that it is keen to avoid adding to road 
congestion, especially around busy schools where road safety is a top priority, by using 
alternative modes of transport,” Ms Saffioti said. 

“The State Government has committed record investment in cycling and walking 
infrastructure in Perth and we are pleased to have collaborated with the City of 
Cockburn and the local community to design the route, which is now a well-patronised 
element of our growing bicycle network.”        
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The red concrete path is three metres wide and trees will be planted along its length 
during autumn and winter this year. 
  
Regular users include people accessing Blue Gum Montessori School, Leeming Senior 
High School, Lakeland Senior High School, Kennedy Baptist College, North Lake 
Senior Campus, Murdoch University, hospitals in the Murdoch precinct and Murdoch 
Train Station.
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